Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS - LAKE CITY
The Department of Transportation District 2 announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: August 1, 2024, open house 4:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m., public comment period 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: In person: Dixie County Public Library, 16328 SE Highway 19, Cross City, FL 32628; online: nflroads.com/VPH
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation invites you to a public meeting to discuss the County Road 357 over Shired Creek Bridge and California Swamp Culvert replacement project (FIN 437402-1-52-01 and 437403-1-52-01), currently scheduled to start in summer 2025 and estimated to be complete in fall 2026, weather and unforeseen circumstances permitting. The meeting will begin with an open house from 4:30 p.m. to 6 p.m., followed by a public comment period at 6 p.m. Public participation is sought without regard to race, color, religion, sex, age, national origin, disability or family status.
Project documents and virtual participation instructions are available at nflroads.com/VPH. All participants, regardless of the platform they choose, will be able to view project documents, ask questions and make comments for the public record.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Amy Williams, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 South Marion Avenue Lake City, FL 32025-5874 or Amy.Williams@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Lauren Pinchouck, 1109 South Marion Avenue Lake City, FL 32025-5874, (386)961-7837 or lauren.pinchouck@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
